Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Tuesday 10h January 2017
1. Present – Simon, Brian, John, Graham, Roger, Tim, Marion, Martin, Amy, Amanda.
2. Apologies – Peter, Dorothy,  Liz, Lucy.
3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.
4. Matters Arising
     Donations have been received from the Jumblies and the Elsie Lawrence Trust.    
5. Treasurer's Report  
Due to monies collected in December and the receipt of donations there is a surplus of £8,000 of which £7,000 has been transferred to the Charities account.
Savings for future plans amount to £39,698.

6. Booking Report
There have been one or two problems with people not cleaning the Hall after use, leading to difficulties for other users. Part of the problem is that due to high occupancy it is occasionally impossible for the cleaners to have access. It was decided to make this an agenda item for the next meeting.

An request has been received to use the Hall in January to host a running event. Following discussion it was agreed to go ahead with the proviso that everything was left clean and in good order. The possibility of collecting a deposit in case people did not clear up was debated and will be followed up at the next meeting.

There was also an enquiry from a film company who wished to use a room for 6 months. It was felt that this would cause difficulties for other users.
The number of TENs booked remains at 4. It was decided only to report back to the trustees if 80% of capacity was reached.
7. Hirers Feedback and Comments
Tim reported that the heating had been working well. The trustees would like to improve the system including fitting remote controls, a topic for future discussion.

The Parish Council would like to use the Lawrence Hall for their meetings and have asked to swap with the Brownies. Lucy will be consulted for their views.

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
Thanks were expressed to Bob for his help with the Christmas trees.

Heating problems – The thermostat has been replaced and is still under guarantee.

Phil Copley has fitted a new light and board at a cheaper than quoted price of £477.

The Jumblies have asked if the tables can be stored in the cellar. Brian has cleared a space, but not been able to dispose of used paint which is stored there. The Players felt they may be able to use the paint, so it was agreed that the Jumblies could store the tables (at their own risk).
9. Stanage Hall
Consultation leaflets were circulated at the Play, but only 6 were completed and returned. It was agreed that Graham would ask for it to be put in the Parish magazine and that Amanda would email it to Hall users for their input.

Nothing has been heard from DCC about the lease. After discussion it was decided to serve notice in the hope of expediting matters.

Trustees inspected the Stanage Hall to see what equipment was still there and what needs to be done to bring the Hall back into use.
10. VSOS
Helena Stubbs has been in touch, offering her help. Marion and Amanda agreed to arrange to meet her. 
       13. Correspondence
 Correspondence from Helena had been circulated

14. A.O.B.
Frequency of meetings – It was agreed to revert to bi-monthly Monday meetings.

AGM – Graham will ask for notification  to be placed in the Parish magazine. 

All current trustees are prepared to continue.

Insurance – renewed at reduced cost of £2,100 p.a. for buildings, all liabilities including  for volunteers is in place.
Advice will be sought from James Fletcher as to a current valuation of the building for insurance purposes.
Date of next meeting        AGM 7.30pm - Monday 27th February followed by ordinary meeting
